## Zion's Herald

THE NEW ENGLAND METHODIST WEEKLY

L. O. HARTMAN Editor & Manager ESTABLISHED 1823

WESLEYAN BUILDING, 581 BOYLSTON STREET, COPLEY SQUARE

Boston, Massachusetts

JOHN G. ROGERS Manager, Circulation and Advertising

January 29, 1934

Professor Karl Barth Bonn, Germany

My dear Professor Barth:

It gives me very great pleasure indeed to hand you, through the courtesy of Pastor Eduard Thurneysen, the enclosed resolution from the Methodist Ministers! Meeting of Boston and vicinity. There were about 150 clergymen present at the meeting today when the action was taken.

You will be pleased to know that the entire edition of the "Barth Number" of Zion's Herald, copies of which were sent you recently, has been exhausted. There is a growing interest in your books here in New England, and a great eagerness on the part of many of our leaders to familiarize themselves with the Barthian viewpoints.

I was very sorry indeed to read in The New York Times of your dismissal from the University of Bonn, but I honor you for your action under all the circumstances, and feel that you have acted in harmony with the best Christian traditions.

I understand that you are contemplating a trip to America for some lectures within the next year or two. I do hope that you may be able to come to Boston at that time.

With kind personal regards, I remain,

Very truly yours,

Editor